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Correspondence Memorandum 

 
 

Date:  April 20, 2017 
  
To:  Group Insurance Board  
  
From:  Deb Roemer, Director 
  Benefit Services Bureau 
  Division of Retirement Services 
 
Subject: Acceptance of State and Local Income Continuation Insurance (ICI) 

Actuarial Valuations 
 
 
Staff requests the Group Insurance Board (Board) approve both the State and 
Local ICI Actuarial Reviews as of December 31, 2016.  
 
At its May 19, 2015, meeting the Board approved a motion to increase State ICI 
premiums 20% in each year from 2016 through 2020. ETF recommends the Board’s 
2015 premium rate decision remain in effect. Maintaining this decision does not require 
a new vote of the Board. 
 
Benefit Services Bureau staff and ETF’s actuary, Milliman, Inc., recommended State ICI 
program design changes  to address the deficit position of the program, and the Board 
approved those changes at its meeting on February 8, 2017. ETF is developing the 
necessary statute changes to institute the design changes effective January 1, 2020. 
Once the statutory changes are in place, a new premium rate schedule will be 
developed for the 2020 plan year and brought to the appropriate Board for approval.   
 
ETF recommends a continuation of the premium holiday for the Local ICI plan.  
 
A brief summary is found on page six of each report. 
 
Staff from ETF and Milliman will be at the Board meeting to answer any questions. 
 
 
Attachment A: State ICI Actuarial Valuation 
Attachment B: Local ICI Actuarial Valuation 
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